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stronger, more resilient, and capable region. This can be achieved through strategic coordination and 
collaboration to overcome barriers to investment and economic activity. The Seawater Reverse 
Osmosis Plant project falls within the following priorities identified in the regional plan: 
 

2030 Strategic priority Focus area Regional benefit 
SP1 - Support sustainable 
growth and development, and 
improve liveability for our 
communities 

SP 1.3 - Achieve improvements 
in local and regional priorities 
that impact sustainable growth 
and development, and 
liveability, that can only be 
influenced at the macro level. 

Improvements in priority areas, 
including addressing 
infrastructure capacity 
constraints. 
  

SP4 - Develop regional 
capability 

SP4.3 - Increase the benefits of 
major projects to our local 
communities. 

Major government and 
privately funded projects are 
leveraged to provide direct 
benefit to our local 
communities, including but not 
limited to employment and 
training outcomes, contracts, 
and legacy infrastructure. 

SP5 - Maximise sustainable 
tourism growth potential for 
long-term business viability 

SP5.2 – Improve tourism 
assets, infrastructure and 
services. 

A coordinated approach to 
upgrading existing or 
developing new tourism assets, 
infrastructure and services is 
undertaken to maximise 
benefits to the wider 
community and visitors. 

 
Diversification of the economy and community benefit from major projects 
 
A core principle that guides the IOT RDO 2030 Strategic Regional Plan is the requirement to transition 
the economy from a narrowly based and underdeveloped market to a diversified and more robust 
market driven economy, and the visitor economy (tourists and visiting friends and relatives) is a key 
industry identified for development. In recent years, potential developments in this industry have not 
progressed, in part due to limitations on usage of West Island’s essential services. 
 
In addition to providing long-term water security, the proposed Seawater Reverse Osmosis Plant on 
West Island will remove one of the numerous barriers to sustainable tourism and other development. 
It will also provide short-term contract and employment opportunities for residents and local 
businesses. The IOT RDO would like to acknowledge the coordination and collaboration by DITRDCA 
and the Department of Defence for this project, which will result in positive outcomes and lasting 
benefit to the local community and economy. 
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